National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

June 10, 2017

East Branch Library – 2008 Wyoming Street, Dayton
Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Jaynine Pickens (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Amy Bonano, Wanda Sloan, Gary Ann Williams, Terri More, Karen Warner, Karen Freyvogel and Mike Anderson. 

Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00pm and Amy Bonano gave the prayer.

Wanda Sloan said that she will receive a proclamation from the City of Dayton asking that restaurants have Braille menus. 
Karen Warner awarded door prises to Mr. Anderson and Ms. Bonano.

Secretary report

Robert Spangler read the minutes from the April meeting.  Karen Warner motioned to accept and Ms. Sloan seconded.

Treasurer report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Dr. Peters explained that the treasurer report does not require a motion, as its submission by the treasurer is itself a motion.  It only requires a second by a member of the body.  Karen Warner seconded. Mr. Janning said that he received another $55 today for Italian dinner tickets and Richard will submit another $50. This will net $775 for the dinner.

Committee Reports

Fundraising

Richard Payne resigned as chair of this committee due to taking on more responsibilities at the state level. Dr. Peters asked anyone who is interested in this position to step up. Ms. Sloan said she wouldn't mind doing it but she wants people who offer to assist to follow through. Dr. Peters said that we all need to work with that person. There was no chair elected for the committee at this time. 

Mike Anderson talked about an organization of which he is a member called Ambit. It is another way to raise funds. It helps people save money on their utilities. A discussion was held about this. Mr. Janning said that a lot of people would have to join for any substantial funds to be raised.  The membership decided to table this for now.

Membership

Dr. Peters said that we have been doing well at recruiting new members. She repeated the idea of passing out membership cards to people, such as bus drivers. Literature packets were passed out to the membership. DR. Peters also reminded people to email Mr. Spangler any activities in which they volunteer for inclusion in the Gavel report.

New Business

National Convention

Ms. Warner made a motion that one must be in good standing as a member and have attended three meetings between January and June of each year to receive financial assistance for state and national conventions. Mr. Spangler seconded. She also motioned to provide $100 to each eligible person going. This was seconded by Mr. Janning. Ms. Sloan and Joel Carsons will receive financial assistance.

Fund Donations
Ms. Warner motioned to donate $100 to BEL and $50 each to the other four funds for a total of $300.  This was seconded by Mr. Janning.
Summer Picnic

Ms. Gary Williams, Ms. Bonano and Ms. Pickens volunteered to be picnic coordinators. The picnic will be at Sinclair Park, 511 Shoup Mill Rd, Dayton, on August 12 from 11:00am to 3:00pm.

Adjournment

Adjourned:  2:33pm

